The School is not a Title 1 School However the school completes an annual Parental Involvement Plan (PFEP), which is available at the school site, discussed with EESAC Committee and shared with Parents. 
The school will maintain an open channel of communication with parents at all times to provide them with information regarding their child's academic progress. The school will: 
· Identify students who are meeting, exceeding, or falling below grade level and let parents know by notifying the parents and requesting a parent conference. 
· Those students that are not making adequate progress toward the standards will be identified and methods of improvement will be implemented and through the RtI process, interventions will take place in order to help the student improve. All interventions and the progress of the interventions will be communicated to parents through MTSS meetings that review the interventions implemented. 
· Other data that is obtained and the progress of the students will be communicated to parents via progress reports, report cards, student assessment data "chat" forms, parent involvement workshops and parent conferences as well as other adequate forms of written and oral communication deemed necessary in order to maintain the parent informed. The school website the "ACSMS News" informs parents of all upcoming events and activities. All teachers have a classroom website that is updated weekly to inform parents of all home learning assignments, upcoming tests, and projects. Parents are provided with conference times before school hours beginning at 7:45 AM. The school will continue to have parental involvement activities that promote literacy and STEM education across the curriculum. Additionally, the school utilizes and implements the following for the purposes of keeping parents informed and increase parental involvement: 
· Remind 101 to maintain communication with the parents; 
· A social-media platform, such as Instagram and Facebook is used to frequently communicate and share school related activities, events, and news to school community members. 
· Google Suite for Education: a teacher website that maintains parents informed about the weekly academic tasks; 
· Monthly student newspaper that is utilized to keep students up to date concerning their academic and school functions. The student newspaper also provides students with an authentic and relevant real world opportunity to incorporate writing across the content area. 
· Monthly Calendars inform parents of upcoming school events and opportunities to attend school activities. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The School will use School Messenger (once available) to send voice messages, emails and text messages in English and Spanish to keep parents informed of upcoming events, school activities and announcements.

